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Issue 5 – 7th July 2014 

 
Update on transition of services 
 
With two weeks to the transition date, just a reminder that 
from 21 July you will be able to: 

 Access the DVLA’s online vehicle tax service.  This will 

allow Northern Ireland motorists to tax a vehicle or 

make a Statutory Off Road Notification (SORN) 24 

hours a day, seven days a week.  Simply go to 

http://www.gov.uk/taxdisc or call the automated 

number 0300 123 4321. It takes less than five 

minutes. 

 use additional face-to-face services at around 175 Post 

Office® branches across Northern Ireland, which will 

offer an enhanced range of vehicle tax transactions.  

Some of these branches will be open on Saturdays. 

Driver licensing and vehicle testing remains the 
responsibility of the DVA in Northern Ireland. 
 
 
 
 

http://www.gov.uk/taxdisc
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Notifications When Vehicles Go Into the Trade 
 
From 18 July 2014, when a vehicle goes into the motor 
trade you should notify DVLA using the appropriate tear-off 
section of the Vehicle Registration Certificate, the V5C/3. 
This form should be completed by the seller, signed by both 
you and them and posted to DVLA. You can of course do this 
on behalf of your customer if they are in agreement. 
 
This means that we will no longer issue the V7D booklet. We 
will however continue to accept notifications using the V8 
until supplies run out. Consequently, we will no longer write 
to traders after three months providing a list of vehicles 
notified as disposed to them seeking confirmation if the 
vehicle has been sold on or is still in their possession. 
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Personalised Registration 
 

From 21 July DVLA will start to replace all current Northern 
Ireland V750 certificates of Entitlement with UK V750 
certificates of Entitlement. The replacements will be 
processed in order of date of expiry and it could take a few 
weeks before you receive your new certificate.  
 
DVLA will still accept applications for numbers to be 
assigned to vehicles as well as changes of nominee, change 
of address or replacement of lost certificates from Northern 
Ireland V750’s until a replacement is received. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

  Page 4 

 
Services available for Northern Ireland Councils 
 
This is a reminder that councils in Northern Ireland will be 
unable to obtain vehicle information directly from the Driver 
and Vehicle Agency (DVA) in Northern Ireland from 18 July 
2014. 
 
The communications sent to Northern Ireland councils on 30 
April 2014 & 22 May 2014 confirmed that you will be able to 
request information from the vehicle record from the DVLA 
after 21 July 2014.  
 
A number of councils have already enquired about the WEE 
service, with some close to setting up a link to this system. 
However, it is necessary to emphasise the timescales for 
setting up this connection. 
 
With less than two weeks before the current service from 
DVA stops, Northern Ireland councils should contact the 
DVLA at the earliest opportunity to start the process of 
commissioning your WEE connection. Please email:  
david.dunford@dvla.gsi.gov.uk for further information. 
 

mailto:david.dunford@dvla.gsi.gov.uk
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For more information on the changes to taxing your vehicle, 
please go to www.gov.uk/dvla/nomoretaxdisc 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.gov.uk/dvla/nomoretaxdisc
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V13 (NI) 
 
Currently a V13 (NI) is issued for HGV keepers to tax their 
vehicle or declare SORN: 
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From October 2014, the V13 (NI) will change to the V85/1: 
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Useful Contact Information10. Contacting DVLA by post 

 
To contact DVLA by post please use the following post codes 
in addition to the address: 
DVLA 
Swansea Postcodes 
Vehicles 
Department Postcode Department Postcode 
PR Specialist 
Team 

SA99 1DS CCU-PR and 
CCU-EPOS 
**Dealer/motor 
trade 
applications 

SA99 1DS 
 
SA99 1DP 

Cherished 
Transfers 
Casework 

SA99 1BW Fee Paying 
Enquiries 

SA99 1AJ 

Non Fee 
Paying 
Enquiries 

SA99 1AN Exports SA99 1AG 

Revenue SA6 7JL Refunds SA99 1AL 
Vehicle 
Casework 
Teams  

SA99 1AR Sensitive 
Casework 

SA99 1ZZ 

V62 Teams SA99 1BD V5 Registration 
Document 

SA99 1BA 

Sale of Marks SA99 1DN SORN SA99 1AR 
V5C 
Registration 
Document 

SA99 1BA Returned EVL 
Tax Discs 

SA31 2ET 

Notification 
of Sale or 
Transfer 

SA99 1AR First 
Registration 

SA99 1BE 
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Please share this with any of your members or 
colleagues if they have not received this. If they want to 
be included in future circulations they can e-mail the 
address below and we will add them to the circulation 
list.  

If you wish to give us feedback on this newsletter, or if 
you have any questions you’d like to ask, e-mail 
nievs.project@dvla.gsi.gov.uk 

 

mailto:nievs.project@dvla.gsi.gov.uk

